NEWSLETTER 36 – 29th June 2012

Dear Parents, Pupils & Governors,

<u>Sports Week</u> – This week we have celebrated London 2012 World Sports Week with a special timetable of sports activities including yoga, zumba, rugby, badminton, football, rounders to name just a few! The week culminated in a whole school parade with our specially designed class flags on Friday led by Louise King, an official torch bearer with her real Olympic Torch. Liam Vose has conducted a pedometer experiment across the school to investigate whether girls or boys, younger or older children walk the furthest during the day - results to be collated and presented in the next week!

<u>Sports Day</u> – Sports Day has now been rescheduled to Thursday 5th July - KS2 will be at 9.15am, Reception and KS1 at 1.15pm. In the event of inclement weather the school website will be updated with news.

<u>Traveller Jubilee</u> – A group of our children attended a Jubilee Celebration Workshop where they looked at Traveller History throughout the last 60 years. They completed a variety of activities and created a display for our school hall.

<u>Staffing News</u> – Miss Griffiths will be leaving us at the end of term to take up a new teaching post. In September, Mr Johnston and Miss Drissell will be joining us in the Year 4 and Year 3/4 classes, Mrs Bond will join us to cover Mrs White's maternity leave, Mrs Furlow will be moving to Year 5, Mrs Walsh to Year 1 and Mr Thackway to Year 1/2.

<u>School Photographs</u> – Please send in orders for photographs on <u>Monday 2nd July</u> to ensure delivery before the end of term

Reminders -

- Year 1 and 2 Trip to Avoncroft on Tuesday 3rd July next week. Remember to dress appropriately for the ever-changing weather (sun cream and raincoats at the ready!)
- Year 3 & 4 trips to Habitats Survival Centre Year 4 Mon 2nd July, Year 3/4 Fri 6th July & Year 3 Mon 9th July. Remember wellies and raincoats!
- Year 2 Ocarina presentation is on Wednesday 11th July at 9.45am for their parents of children in Year 2.

<u>Swimming</u> - Swimming for Year 3 children has now finished.

<u>School Dinner Prices</u> – From September the price of school dinners will increase to £1.90. Please continue to make cheques payable to "WCC Bidford-on-Avon Primary School".

<u>Book of the Week</u> - Mrs Greygoose's class are currently enthralled with the story of The Lion, The Witch and The Wardrobe by C.S. Lewis and can't wait to find out more about Lucy's adventures in Narnia.

Mr A Simms

BSA Newsletter -Friday 29th June 2012

Olympus Disco – TONIGHT!!!!

Tickets will be available on the door if you don't already have on....see you there!!!

Summer Fayre Friday 13th July 2012 6-9pm

We are very much looking forward to this years fayre with lots of activities and fund raising for school. If you have any time you could help to set up/clear down or Gazebo's & Bunting that you would be willing to let us borrow then please let us know or drop into school make sure everything that you want back is named please so that it's returned to the right people.

Tombola Donations

If you haven't managed to drop one in yet and would like to please leave it it reception at school, the more things we have the more money we can raise...

4 Seasons CD

The Children at school along with some very talented people have been creating a school CD by the title of "The 4 Seasons" this is near completion and will be for sale at the Summer Fayre. The children (and Adults!!!) have all worked so hard to learn, teach and create this great piece of work so please support them by buying this.

Next BSA Meeting

The next meeting will be on Wednesday 4th July in "The Frog" down in the village at 8pm – please come and join us

Sam Green 0789 997 1943 or 01789 774533 (samgreen389@gmail.com)

Annie Perkins 07816 877259 Jo Colwell 07813 306641 Vicki Johnston 07708 267741 The BSA Committee x